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SAFETY AT SPORTS GROUNDS SUB-COMMITTEE 
 
9 MAY 2013 
 
PRESENT  
 
Councillor D. Higgins (in the Chair). 
Councillors D. Quayle and K. Weston 
 
In attendance 
 
P. Harvey 
I. Veitch 
J. Marriott 
T. Bibi 
A. Finney 
M. Jones 
D. Hooley 
K. Minors 
N. Owen 

- Director of Environment 
- Head of Public Protection 
- Public Protection Manager 
- Team Leader (Pollution and Housing) 
- Senior Enforcement & Sports Grounds Officer 
- Interim Head of Legal Services 
- Emergency Planning Manager 
- Senior Structural Engineer 
- Democratic Services Officer 

 
Also in attendance 
 
I. Aspey 
R. Mulcaster 

- Lancashire County Cricket Club 
- Lancashire County Cricket Club 

 
APOLOGIES 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Rick Riding (Football Licensing 
Authority) and Sergeant Lewis (Greater Manchester Police). 
 

5. MINUTES  
 

RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the meeting held on 19th September 2012, 
be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

 
6. REPORT REGARDING THE ANNUAL MATCH VISIT TO ALTRINCHAM 

FOOTBALL CLUB ON 29TH JANUARY 2013  
 
The Director of Environment submitted a report regarding the annual match visit to 
Altrincham Football Club on 29th January 2013 at the match against Boston 
United. 
 
 RESOLVED: That the report be noted. 
 

7. REPORT REGARDING THE ANNUAL MATCH VISIT TO MANCHESTER 
UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB ON 2ND MARCH 2013  
 
The Director of Environment submitted a report regarding the annual match visit to 
Manchester United Football Club on 2nd March 2013 at the match against Norwich 
City. 

 
 RESOLVED: That the report be noted. 
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8. REQUEST BY LANCASHIRE COUNTY CRICKET CLUB TO EXTEND THEIR 

GENERAL SAFETY CERTIFICATE TO COVER THE NEWLY CONSTRUCTED 
PLAYERS & MEDIA BUILDING , THE PAVILION AND STANDS B & C  
 
The Director of Environment submitted a report requesting Members to consider a 
request by Lancashire County Cricket Club to extend their General Safety 
Certificate to cover the new developments. 
 
 RESOLVED: That the request be approved subject to the following 

conditions being in place prior to the Players and Media Building, the 
Pavilion and Stands B and C being brought into use:- 

 
(1) All the construction work is completed in the areas to be occupied to the 

satisfaction of all the respective agencies, 
 
(2) All safety systems are in place and that satisfactory completion certificates 

have been issued 
 
(3) The Safety Procedures Manual has been amended to include the new 

development of the Players and Media Building, the Pavilion and Stands B 
and C. 

 
9. ANNUAL SAFETY REPORT AND GENERAL SAFETY CERTIFICATE - 

LANCASHIRE COUNTY CRICKET CLUB  
 
The Director of Environment submitted a report presenting the Annual Safety 
Report for Lancashire County Cricket Club and the General Safety Certificate. The 
Sub-Committee was advised that the General Safety Certificate had been 
approved by the Safety at Sports Grounds Advisory Group following receipt of an 
application from the club. 
 
 RESOLVED: That the Annual Safety Report and re-issue of the General 

Safety Certificate be noted. 
 

10. MR. ALAN FINNEY, SENIOR ENFORCEMENT AND SPORTS GROUNDS 
OFFICER  
 
The Chairman announced to the Sub-Committee that this meeting would be the 
final Sub-Committee for Mr. Finney, as he was retiring. 
 
The Chairman conveyed on behalf of the Sub-Committee its appreciation to Alan 
for his commitment and dedication during the past 25 years and thanked him for 
the professional and thorough manner in which he had conducted himself during 
that time. 
 
Alan thanked the Sub-Committee for their kind words and all their support during 
his employment with Trafford Council. 
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All Members of the Sub-Committee and Officers wished Alan well in his 
retirement.  
 
The meeting commenced at 10.00 am and finished at 11.10 am 


